
Regional Water Quality Control Board     Central Valley 
Region Board Meeting

27/28 April 2023

Response to Written Comments for
TENTATIVE

RESCISSION OF WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS FOR FOLSOM 
CORPORATION YARD FORMER LANDFILL SACRAMENTO COUNTY

At a public hearing scheduled for 27/28 April 2023, the Regional Water Quality Control 
Board, Central Valley Region, (Central Valley Water Board) will consider adoption of 
Rescission of Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRs) for the Folsom Corporation Yard 
Former Landfill (Facility) located at the Folsom Corporation Yard at 1300 Leidesdorff 
Street, Folsom, California 95630, which is near Lake Natoma in the City of Folsom in 
Sacramento County. The Folsom Corporation Yard is near the site of historic Black Miner’s 
Bar townsite, a former gold rush era boomtown.

The Central Valley Water Board did not receive substantive written comments regarding 
the tentative WDRs circulated on 17 February 2023. Written comments were required by 
public notice to be received by the Central Valley Water Board by 21 March 2023 to 
receive full consideration.  Central Valley Water Board staff made minor changes to the 
tentative Rescission Order to improve clarity and fix typographical errors.

NO SUBSTANTIVE COMMENTS RECEIVED.


